End of Year Floor Report

Vice President

Good morning, Madam President,

Can you believe we are already at the end of the 2024-2025 term? From my standpoint, it has flown by. But as they say, "time flies when having a good time" and I have had a wonderful time.

I had the privilege of bringing greetings on behalf of Madam President Glenda to the American Legion Riders at their convention in April in La Mesa. I had an opportunity to talk with the Police Captain and found out that their headquarters is right across the street from Post 282. I am not sure if it is a good thing to have a Post right across street the from the police station, but I did see that there is enviable respect and friendship for each other.

National American Legion Auxiliary invited me to Indianapolis for a workshop titled Department Presidents Basic Training May 3rd through May 6th. Trish Ward, who is the National President-Elect, was our presenter. Trish is energetic, her enthusiasm is contagious, and you know that you want to please her by fulfilling her high set goals. She assigned us our goals for 2024-2025, which means you can count on it trickling down to you. By fulfilling her goals, we can win the Department Merit Medallion Recognition which I would love to see displayed in the *California* Department Office.

Madam President Glenda, thank you for your guidance, for keeping me informed, and your friendship. It is indeed an honor to serve and work with you as your Vice President.

Madam President, this concludes my report.